
I strongly oppose HB0875 for the following reasons. 

 

1. State Autonomy: The creation of a state commission to oversee educational 

content is an overreach into local education systems. I prefer local control 

over education. I believe such decisions should be made at local BOE.  

2. Lack of Resource: Establishing and maintaining a new commission requires 

funding and administrative resources. Maryland already suffered 2.7 Billion 

deficit. We don’t have the money for such commission.  

3. Political Influence: I don’t want the Democratic Party to advance the 

dangerous progressive political agendas under the guise of education 

reform, potentially leading to the politicization of school curricula.  

 

Nancy Shih 

Howard County 

 


